
 

 
 
 

 April 2017 
 

Hello All; 
 
The April shoot was on Saturday April 1st, hosted by Kevin Calderwood and Tom 
Darfus, and was not well attended due to the weather. We had about 13 shooters, a 
good assortment of different targets and only a few minor incidences. Gary Bevard 
had some issues keeping the jag on his ramrod, not enough to get him in the Hall of 
Shame! But Tyler Grubaugh made it into the Hall again  , first of this year dry-
baller.  I had a very good day, came out as the Top Gun, (see what happens when you 
don’t come out and shoot?) Gary is the Free Shooter next shoot. 
 
We want to thank Bob Hurlburt for picking up the tab on some club patches that he 
had made up. We approved the expense but he would not take the money, so 
Thank‐You Bob! They are what is at the top of this letter and will be available to 
purchase at the shoots. 
 
Next shoot is on Sunday May 7th, hosted by Barb Grubaugh, starts at 11:00 A.M. The 
work on the target racks was completed last month, so that is all done until next 
year. 
 
Attached is the flyer from the New Frontiersmen club woods walk on May 20‐ 
21st. They put on a good Woods walk shoot, have good prizes and a potluck  
meal on Saturday evening. 
 
Hope to see everyone on May 7th!   Mark Hazel 
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